
Town of Wilmington 
Recreation Commission 
Minutes of the Meeting 

December 2, 2021 
 

Present:   

Members – Saresh Alambath, Charles Biondo, Michael Burns, and Jennifer Crane 

Also in Attendance – Recreation Director Karen Campbell, Senior Clerk, Marilyn Manos, and 

Program Coordinator, Brett Sawin 

Absent – Laurie Robarge 

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. 

 

Minutes 

The October 7, 2021 meeting minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Charles Biondo; second by 

Jennifer Crane. The November 4, 2021 meeting minutes were accepted unanimously. Motion by Jennifer 

Crane; second by Charles Biondo. 

 

Director’s Report:  Karen reviewed the details of the Monthly Report for November 2021. Brett shared 

with commissioners that Wilmington Recreation Basketball League (WRBL) starts this Saturday with over 

200 children involved. The schedule has been changed to hold the program once a week. 

 

Old Business: 

Ice Rink: The committee met this week and is going to send out a second survey. In the first 

survey, a high priority for residents was a pool. More information will need to be collected since 

that project won’t fit the model, an anchor tenant is needed, the cost is more, and it would 

expand acreage requirements.  

 

Santa’s Workshop: Tonight at 6 p.m. and due to mask requirements, anticipated attendance 

numbers are completely unknown.  

 

New Business: 

FY 2023 Budget: Karen met with the Town Manager to present her annual budget request. 

 

Discussion/Questions: 

 

 

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 6, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. in Town Hall, Room 9. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:29 p.m. by a unanimous vote.  Motion by Michael Burns; second by 

Charles Biondo. 

 

 

Marilyn Manos 

Senior Clerk, Recreation  


